Testimonials for LD- 18 and LD-45 are as follows:

(1) LD-18 / the reason for the Doc to increase the medical co pay is said to
be so that hospice workers can be paid, when in reality not one hospice
worker at the Maine State Prison has asked to be paid. A small increase in
the co pay would be understandable as everything has gone up in price, but
an increase of five times over to pay a group of residents who simply refuse
to bee paid is at the very least discrimination and unconstitutional.

(2) LD-45 / the cost of the tablets: (a) we are charged for calls to our
families even if our family doesn’t answer. (b) Charges of .05 per minute to
see what on the tablet. (c) West Law has been taken off the tablet with no
replacement. (d) We are forced to use one computer for 800+ residents. (e)
Also we are suppose to have access to the law library 7 days a week which is
what we had with West Law before we switched from Edevo to GTL. (Hwe
are going on four months and nothing has changed with residents having no
access to legal research.

The above paragraphs are the testimonial as to the facts written by resident
Jimmy Lipham.
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